
AGENDA ITEM NO. 11.h. 

INTER-CAMPUS SHUTTLE SERVICE FEE 

RECOMMENDED DIRECTIVE:  The Board of Regent hereby approved the Inter-Campus Shuttle Service 

Fee Policy. 

DISCUSSION: 

The Inter-campus Shuttle Service Fee Policy is being created to help generate funds to supplement the 

cost of the transport system for our students taking classes at both National and Pohnpei campuses.  The 

shuttle service has gained popularity with students moving between the two campuses.  The taxi services 

cannot provide timely transport for students to commute to classes and use college services at both 

campuses,such as library, counseling, tutoring, health, dining, recreation facilities, shops and other 

student support services. 

The proposed fee is $40.00 per semester and may be charged to student’s Pell Grant or 

paid in cash to business offices at Pohnpei or National Campus. 

 

The Campus Environment Committee conducted hearings and surveys with students at both Pohnpei and 

National campuses to gather input on the policy.   The policy was endorsed by the Cabinet on December 

4, 2015.  The Executive Committee also endorsed the policy and recommends approval by the Board of 

Regents. 

 

ACTION TAKEN:                                                 VOTE: 

 

_________Approved as presented                          ______aye  ____nay  ____abstain 

_________Approved with modifications 

_________Deferred to a later meeting 

_________Disapproved                                         Date:  __________________ 


